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April 27, 2007 

Hon. Edmund G. Brown Jr. 
Attorney General 
1300 I Street, 17th Floor 
Sacramento, California 95814 

Attention: Ms. Toni Melton 
 Initiative Secretary 

Dear Attorney General Brown: 

Pursuant to Elections Code Section 9005, we have reviewed the proposed constitu-
tional measure related to legislative gifts (A.G. File No. 07-0010). 

Major Provisions 
Legislative Gifts. Under the State Constitution and state laws, members of the Leg-

islature (as well as other state officials) are restricted in the types and values of gifts that 
can be accepted. For instance, members of the Legislature generally cannot accept gifts 
totaling more than $390 in a calendar year from any individual or other entity. The re-
ceipt of gifts from lobbyists is more restricted—limited to $10 per calendar month. The 
receipt of most types of gifts is required to be reported annually. The Fair Political Prac-
tices Commission (FPPC) oversees the implementation of these laws. 

No Gifts From Lobbyists. This measure amends the Constitution to prohibit mem-
bers of the Legislature from accepting anything of value from lobbyists, lobbying firms, 
and any entity that employs a lobbyist.  

Fiscal Effect 
This measure would further restrict the types of gifts that can be accepted by legisla-

tors. The FPPC could experience some one-time costs to implement the measure (such 
as changing instructions and forms), but these costs would not be significant. 



Hon. Edmund G. Brown Jr. 2 April 27, 2007 

Summary. This measure would have no significant fiscal impact. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
_____________________________ 
Elizabeth G. Hill 
Legislative Analyst 
 
 
 
_____________________________ 
Michael C. Genest 
Director of Finance 


